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LAS POSITAS COLLEGE

College Enrollment Management Committee

Friday, October 08, 2004

Approved Minutes

PRESENT:
Stuart McElderry, Neal Ely, Angella VenJohn, Don Milanese, Pam Luster, Bob Kratochvil, Michael Sato, Ralph Kindred, Amber Machamer, Philip Manwell, Judy Hanson, Kevin Ankoviak, Martha Konrad

ABSENT:
Dale Boercker, Karen Halliday, Birggitte Ryslinge, Sylvia Rodriquez

GUEST:
 Lisa Everett

1.
CALL TO ORDER

Dr. McElderry called the meeting to order at 1:08 p.m.

2.
ACCEPT MINUTES


A motion was made to approve the 8/27/04 and 9/17/04 minutes as read.  Minutes were approved.

3.
AGENDA


No change to Agenda.
4.  
FTES UPDATE


Mr. Milanese distributed a comparison chart with latest information with regards to the FTES.  He noted that we are still ahead by ½% from last year.  We are down from high point in 2002.  In terms of FTEF, we are at 154, which is an increase but believed to be due partly to large lectures, still four (4) below allocation.  Mr. Milanese does not expect much change but added that Sylvia Rodriquez may be able to add some insight.

5.
DEMC REPORT


Dr. McElderry reported that the last meeting was productive.  They settled on a chart, which contained FTES data and was distributed.  The goal was to work as a committee to decide how to best set growth targets.  The chart reflected a 60/40 growth of which our campus would take 60 for 2004-05.  Dr. McElderry reported that it was settled on 2%, 60/40 plus 2% over.  A heavy discussion arose regarding the growth numbers and how these numbers were arrived at.  It was noted that the total FTES growth target for 2005-06 was 6,070.  Dean Ely noted that the total FTES growth/over cap was actually more likely 3%.  Dr. McElderry commented that the goal is to plan for 6243 to make 6070.  


The concern over space and accommodation was discussed.  Ms. VenJohn raised the PE facility and inquired as to the square footage.  Ms. Lisa Everett noted that the PE facility couldn’t be looked at to make up any difference, as it would really be a matter of shifting versus gaining.


Ms. Everett commented that there would be one (1) classroom in the PE facility, which is set-up to only accommodate 30 students.  Concern over this number was expressed and it was mentioned that it should be at least 45.  Ms. Pam Luster noted that space/square footage requires maximization while using creative means to accomplish this.


6.
2005-2006 DISCIPLINE PLANS


Dr. McElderry distributed a planning calendar to all attendees and gave a brief update as to the status of items Ms. Boercker has been involved with.  All of Division I and most of Division II has been sent out and the rest will get out shortly.  Before the draft plans are due, there will be a division meeting.  The idea being that the Deans should review and then present them to the CEMC on October 22, 2004.  Dean Ely requested clarification as to the timing and process of presentations.  His concern was that they would be presenting exactly what they get without having the chance to make changes/updates due to the timing.  Dr. McElderry acknowledged they would not have a great deal of time for these changes. 


It was reported that on 10/22/04, a decision should be made on the addition to the FTEF.  Dr. McElderry reviewed the contract and he believes it to say that the committee does not allocate FTEF but it also does not say otherwise.  The question on whether or not to allocate was brought up.  It was also noted that the concern of this committee was productivity.  Dean Ely stated,  “We have to make sure that we remain on productivity targets” and may want to extrapolate this up to Karen Halliday.  Mr. Sato expressed concern with the amount of allocation to a particular discipline, which may encourage productivity to go down.  Dean Ely believes that as a committee we have been reasonable and fair.   It was noted that some disciplines might get the “green light” to start earlier.


7.
FTEF ALLOCATION (PE and other Disciplines)


Dr. McElderry posed a question with regards to current year allocation and an additional increase.  Specifically, what should be done to handle this?  It was suggested that each dean pick certain disciplines that can accommodate growth.  How additional FTEF will be used was discussed.  Dean Manwell noted that the committee could take recommendations and do whatever is appropriate.  Mr. Milanese suggested making a case to the CEMC to add additional classes.  An increase in PE costs was mentioned.  Dr. McElderry noted that allocation of 374.5 has not been finalized as of yet…not certain it will even be that amount.  It was noted that allocations for the summer have not been determined. 


Dean Kindred put forth the possibility of using outside space for extra classrooms.  He noted the University of Phoenix campus is down the street and may be an option for more classrooms, with each classroom being able to accommodate approximately 30 students.  Mr. Kratochvil reported that there are also several other empty business offices down the street that may also be an option, depending upon the rate charged to use the facility.  It was determined that the cost factor of renting this space may be an issue.  The idea of cyber classes and going off of campus were discussed.  It was determined that more simulations to determine productivity and gather data were needed especially with regards to Friday classes and student encouragement.  Mr. Milanese made the suggestion that a “weekend degree” program may be a consideration to entice students to attend classes on the weekends.  Ms. Luster noted that this would need to be similar to the PACE program and other resources.  She suggested that to implement this program, it would be a matter of coordination and how “things are put out” (e.g. surveys) to obtain feedback.  


Mr. Milanese suggested that a small group to include Student Services should get together to share ideas with regards to weekend program, FTEF/FTES back-up plan.  Dr. McElderry reported on the additional FTF and would like to see how divided up by each semester with an emphasis on being creative for the summer.  It was noted, in order to get higher enrollment in the summer semester, an outreach campaign of some sort needs to be implemented.  It needs to go beyond just the school web but publicly as well.  Martha Konrad reported that a demand for summer 2006 information is already being requested by the public.  The flexibility of the 5,6, and 8 week summer sessions was discussed. Ms. Luster commented that the 8-week session is a problem because it adds to reverse enrollment in Admissions and Records.

8.  OTHER


Dr. McElderry noted that there was a meeting set for Monday, October 11, 2004 regarding the PE issue.

9.
GOOD OF THE ORDER


Dr. McElderry would like to have another meeting next week. 

10.
NEXT MEETING


The next meeting will be 10/15/04 from 1:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m.  

11.
ADJOURNMENT


Chairperson Dr. McElderry adjourned the meeting at 2:40 p.m.

